

### Important Guidelines For Town Services

## **BULKY ITEMS:** Bulky materials are those that cannot fit in a Town-approved collection container.

- Bulk pickup is generally performed on the first Thursday of the month. Additional bulk pickup can be arranged by contacting Town Hall at 336-454-1138.
- Extra bags of trash that do not fit into your can are NOT considered bulk and should not be placed at the curb. Additional trash cans are available for an additional fee.
- Construction debris generated by a contractor is not considered bulk trash and should be disposed of by the contractor performing the work.
- Construction debris resulting from a homeowner performing small projects will be accepted
  provided the material is bundled in manageable piles and not mixed with other items such as
  yard waste and appliances (white goods).
- Appliance and mattress pickup can be arranged by contacting Town Hall at 336-454-1138.
   A \$20 disposal fee per item may be required.
- Televisions, radios, computers, printers, and other e-devices are not eligible for trash or bulk pickup. These items can be disposed of at various locations around Guilford County. Please refer to the Interactive Waste Disposal Guide at the following website: <a href="https://tinyurl.com/EDeviceWaste">https://tinyurl.com/EDeviceWaste</a>
- Tires are not considered bulk trash and must be disposed of at an approved site. Please **refer** to the website above to find a location near you.

## YARD WASTE: Yard Waste is composed of vegetative matter from the routine maintenance of yards and gardens.

- Waste made by commercial lawn, landscaping, or tree companies will not be picked up by the Town.
- Grass clippings, leaves, and small shrubbery clippings should be placed in paper bags approved for yard waste or a yard waste toter can. Grocery store style paper bags are not designed for yard waste and will not be collected.
- The Town will offer 95-gallon toter cans for purchase at a cost of \$60.00. These cans can be used for yard waste only and will be collected weekly. The purchase of the can is optional and can be arranged by calling Town Hall at 336-454-1138.
- Yard waste in bags should not exceed 50 pounds when full and should be of such a size that one individual can pick it up.
- Limbs for general brush pick up should be no longer than 6 feet and not exceed 50 pounds.
- If you have excessive material, larger than 8' x 8' x 4' or the size of a sofa, please schedule a pickup through Town Hall or make other arrangements. Excessive materials may require a fee and pickup is at the discretion of Town personnel.

DON'T FORGET: When recycling, plastic grocery bags are not permitted in the recycle bin.

Page 2 Volume 16 Issue 3

# Bulky Items Include (but are not limited to)

Furniture

Chairs

Bed Frames

O Doors

Toilets

Lamps

Rolled and Tied Carpet (6' max)

Lawn Mowers (Drained of gas/oil)

## Not included in Bulky Items

Mattresses

Box Springs

Appliances

Electronics







### Thinking about building a fence?

The Town of Jamestown requires that all residents submit a fence permit before constructing fences on their properties.

The Town asks that the permit be submitted with a drawing showing the fence's location in relation to the home and property lines to ensure that it does not encroach onto storm water or utility easements.

There is no charge for a fence permit! The permit can be downloaded from the Town's website and may be submitted to the Town's Planning Department in person at Town Hall or by email (tcheek@jamestown-nc.gov). The Town will review all plans and will either approve or inform the owner of any changes that will be required. The size, material, and location standards for fences can be found on that Town's website at www.jamestown-nc.gov.





On Tuesday August 1st the Town will host the 2023
National Night Out celebration at

Wrenn Miller Park starting at 6pm. AM rOdeO will

starting at 6pm. AM rOdeO will be the band featured.

There will be food trucks. Bring a chair or blanket and join your Jamestown neighbors for some fun!



Town of Jamestown 301 E Main St PO Box 848 Jamestown, NC 27282

Phone: 336-454-1138 Fax: 336-886-3504

E-mail: tsalyards@jamestown-nc.gov

Tammy Salyards Editor



TOWN DIRECTORY

Town Hall (Utility billing, Planning, Finance)

(336) 454-1138

Water and Sewer Emergency (336) 454-1218

Jamestown Park

(336) 454-4912

Fire Department

(336) 454-3473

Sheriff's Department (nonemergency) (336) 641-6691



#### **Upcoming Events**

July 7	6pm	Music In The Park	Wrenn Miller Park
July 18	6pm	<b>Town Council Meeting</b>	<b>Civic Center</b>
August 1	6pm	National Night Out	Wrenn Miller Park
August 7	6pm	Parks and Rec Meeting	<b>Civic Center</b>
August 22	6pm	<b>Town Council Meeting</b>	Civic Center



The golf course is off to a great summer!

The bathrooms on the golf course are moving along nicely after a slight delay to install a new water line for the bathrooms on the back 9. They had to install a new waterline because the old one was too small.

With our 50th anniversary coming up next year, we had a new logo designed that incorporates the blue bird. New apparel will be arriving mid-July with the new logo!

The golf course maintenance team will aerate the greens Monday 7/10 & Tuesday 7/11. This is a necessary process that helps care and maintain the greens so they continue to be a nice putting surface. The front 9 will be done on Monday and the back 9 will be done Tuesday.

We will offer discounted rates for the inconvenience until July19th.

Sand has been added to the bunkers for a more consistent surface. We have also smoothed and repaired some of our cart paths.

### Jamestown Park Golf Course operating hours:

Monday: 9:30 am—7:30 pm

Tuesday—Sunday: 7:30 am—7:30 pm

Rentals for events at the Club House Mendenhall room are available for daytime

and evening events.

For reservations call 336.454.4912.